
Below is an image of the State of California Office of Administrative Law’s Notice of 
Approval of Changes Without Regulatory Effect for matter number 2024-1001-02. 
A description of that document is as follows.
At the top of the document, it reads: In re: State Water Resources Control Board; 
Regulatory Action: Title 17, California Code of Regulations; Adopt sections: Title 22, 
Section 60301.175; Amend sections: Title 22, Sections 60310, 60315, 60316, 64654; 
and Repeal sections: Title 17, Sections 7583, 7584, 7585, 8586, 7601, 7602, 7603, 
7604, and 7605. 
It further reads: California Code of Regulations, Title 1, Section 100; OAL Matter 
Number: 2024-1001-02; and OAL Matter Type: Nonsubstantive (N). 
The body of the document reads: This action without regulatory effect by the State Water 
Resources Control Board ("Board") repeals Article 1 (commencing with Section 7583) 
and Article 2 (commencing with Section 7601) of Group 4 of Subchapter 1 of Chapter 5 
of Division 1 of Title 17 of the California Code of Regulations ("CCR"), which by 
operation of law became inoperative upon the effective date of the Cross-Connection 
Control Policy Handbook ("CCCPH") adopted by the Board, July 1, 2024, and which 
were repealed 90 days thereafter pursuant to HSC section 116407(c)(1). The action 
adopts Section 60301.175 of Title 22 of the CCR incorporating by reference the CCCPH 
adopted pursuant to HSC section 116407(b), as required by WC section 13521.2. The 
action revises cross­references in existing regulations located in Title 22 of the CCR, 
replacing cross­references to the above-referenced repealed regulations in Title 17 of the 
CCR with cross-references to the CCCPH. OAL approves this change without regulatory 
effect as meeting the requirements of California Code of Regulations, title 1, section 100. 
The date of the document is November 6, 2024. 
The document is signed by Senior Attorney Stephen P. Mehlert for Director Kenneth J. 
Pogue. 
The document notes that the original document was sent to Executive Director Eric 
Oppenheimer, and a copy was sent to Zachary Rounds. 
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